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AAUW 

Gaithersburg Branch    

April Events 

BOOK SALE POSTPONED!   

OTHER CANCELLATIONS  

 

Taking every precaution regarding the coronavirus, we are postponing the 
book sale that was to take place this month. We will postpone it hopefully 
to this autumn. 

 

The monthly branch meeting, which was originally planned not to be held 
in April so that we could work on the book sale, will of course not be held. 
Also, the April meeting of the board of directors is cancelled. See inside for 
notes on the special interest groups. 

 

As you stay at home to protect yourself and others, keep in mind what col-
umnist Kathleen Parker points out: When Shakespeare was quarantined 
during the plague he wrote "King Lear." Do your best. 

Empowering Women 

Since 1881 

Renew Your Membership for the July 2020 to June 2021 Year  

 

In April, AAUW will send you an email inviting you to renew your 
membership and providing a convenient link that allow you to re-
new without having to log into the AAUW site. Online dues pay-
ment is requested; it will help your treasurer avoid trips to the 
bank to deposit checks. If you do not receive an email from AAUW, 
perhaps because your membership has lapsed, the email went into 
your spam folder, or an outdated email is listed with AAUW, con-
tact Edie Allison at 301-231-0109 
or edieallison<at>Comcast<dot>net. 
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TEMPORARY PRESIDING OFFICER'S MESSAGE   

- Heather Reichardt    

Greetings everyone.  I am the Temporary Pre-
siding Officer for March and April.  This is a diffi-
cult message to write.  There is not much to 
preside over during the current coronavirus 
pandemic crisis that we are all living through. 
 
Our branch activities, including the March meet-
ing and the April book sale, have been suspend-
ed.  We don’t know if additional meetings and 
events will be cancelled either by our choice or 
on order of the government.  The Maryland 
AAUW and National AAUW have cancelled 
events, as well.  We are all sticking very close 
to home.  As I write today, the County Execu-
tive may issue a ‘stay at home’ order.  Our in-
terest groups may be able to meet, if only out-
side of Asbury. 
 
Looking toward the future, we hope to have a 
May branch meeting where we will install our 
new officers.  And we will plan for our annual 
June brunch meeting, this year with our March 
speaker rescheduled.   As you may have seen in 
an email, we are looking to schedule the book 
sale at Asbury in the early Fall.  We are still 
waiting for confirmation on a set of dates that 
would work. 
 
AAUW Maryland has rescheduled the state con-
vention for June 27 in Annapolis.   At least now 
it will not conflict with our meetings.  I encour-
age everyone to attend if you are able.    
 
We do have some branch business that must 
get done regardless of the lack of in-person 
meetings: 
1.  voting on our slate of officers for next year, 
and  
2. approving the branch operating budget.  
  
We will send out an email to all members that 
will include a survey link that will record every-

one’s votes.  Please keep an eye 
out for the email message and 
link and reply with the survey as 
soon as you can. 
 
I wish I had some great ideas for 
things to do while sequestered during a pan-
demic.  I am still working every day, thanks to 
the current state of internet technology.  I can 
communicate with any colleague throughout 
the country without even using the phone or 
sending an email.  If you are crafty and crea-
tive, I guess you have a lot of time to make 
new things.  My daughter has already recon-
structed/updated two pieces of clothing – they 
look very fashionable!  Or you can try some 
new recipes!  I bet many books will be read in 
the next month or so. 
 
We also need to think about how to help oth-
ers who may be suffering during this crisis.  
Thank you in advance if you are able to con-
tribute to a local hunger or housing organiza-
tion that can help others in the community. 
 
Let’s all keep each other in our thoughts and 
prayers to be safe and stay healthy through-
out this crisis.  Please keep communication 
going and let others know how you are doing.  
Feel free to contact me or other board mem-
bers via email or phone.   I REALLY look for-
ward to seeing everyone as soon as we can 
get together again!  
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PATHWAY TO RATIFICATION - APRIL 1920     

- Dorothy Camara       

Continuing our series on the pathway to ratifica-
tion of the 19th Woman Suffrage Amendment, 
100 years ago this month we find the focus on 
Delaware.    
  
Delaware lost its chance to make history by fail-
ing to ratify the Woman Suffrage Amendment 
by becoming the 36th state needed for the 
Amendment to become  the law of the land. Alt-
hough the  Delaware Senate ratified the Amend-
ment, the House killed it by failing to ratify.  
 
Suffragists were particularly active in Delaware. 
Keenly aware of past strong disapproval of 

woman suffrage which saw  the 
previous speaker of the House  
kidnapped and held captive in the 
basement of a Dover tavern until 
the vote for suffrage was taken, 
now this month the suffragists were falsely 
encouraged by the fact that the governor had 
given up his strong opposition. With the Dela-
ware defeat, the suffragists now plan an in-
tense campaign in Tennessee, seeing Tennes-
see as the do-or-die state for the success of 
woman suffrage. 
  

LETTERS FROM SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS    

Dear AAUW Gaithersburg, 
 
Thank you so much for gifting me this generous 
scholarship in my time of need.... 
 
I'm a Computer Science Major. I've been pro-
gramming since the seventh grade, and inter-
ested in computers and technology  (especially 
video games) since I was about 3 years old. 
Somewhere along the line, I realized what I 
wanted to do is develop video games, especially 
VR/AR games. I would also be happy developing 
software that would impact the medical world as 
well. I intend to transfer to UMBC and major in 
computer science with a concentration in game 
development and minor in Japanese. Before and 

after my senior year I want to 
work at a game development com-
pany in Japan, and intern at a local 
one after getting my associate's 
degree. 
 
I'm really excited to be starting college in the 
Fall. I'm looking forward to making new 
friends and joining clubs, and you are part of 
the reason that's possible. Once again, I really 
appreciate this award. 
 
Thanks so much, 
Jasmin Calaway  
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2020-21 PROPOSED BUDGET  

Treasurer Edie Allison presents the following budget for the branch Operating Funds account for 
2020-21. The budget received preliminary approval by the Board of Directors and now requires 
approval by the general membership. The vote will be taken by email (see the Temporary Presi-
dent's message herein).  

  

Also appearing below for your information is the statement on book-sale income and expenses 
for 2018 and 2019. 
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BOOK SALE 2020     

- Liz Hessel, Chair of Book Sales  

AAUW Gaithersburg will not hold our book sale 
this month as scheduled because of the corona-
virus. We hope to hold it later this year, maybe 
in September or October. However, we continue 
to collect books, DVDs and CDs. As you and 
your friends do your spring cleaning, remember 
that we are taking your donations even now. We 
are particularly looking for children's books. The 
Gaithersburg Middle School principal is search-
ing for donated books to give to the children 
who are receiving meals through their schools 
so that they can continue to read during this cri-
sis. If you have children's books or know of a 
source of them, please contact Liz Hessel  

at liz<at>meral<dot>com or 301-
840-1258. We will facilitate their 
pick-up and distribution to the 
schools. Remember to contact me 
if you have any ideas regarding 
the book sale.  
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HERSTORY APRIL 1 "Might-Have-Been"    

- Anita Taylor, Coordinator      

Hi, colleagues. Please continue to 
take care of yourselves and those 
you care about. And, sadly, we 
clearly can't argue with the corona-
virus facts. So, we will not have any 
meeting about HerStory on April 1. 
Plans for the May 6 meeting ride on 
the progression of the virus. 

In the meantime, we 
should all do our 
best to continue to 
find books for our 
postponed  book 
sale.  

AAUW GAITHERSBURG 

BRANCH  

Website: gaithersburg-

md.aauw.net  

Advancing equity for women and 
girls through advocacy, 

education, philanthropy 

and research. 

President 

Open  

Vice President for Program 

Heather Reichardt 

Hjr1234<at>gmail<dot>com 

 

Co-Vice Presidents for 

Membership 

Anna Fraker 

Acfjeh2<at>starpower<dot>net 

Patsy Marks 

Patsy<atrfmadirect.<dot>com 

Mary Wykes 

mary. Wykes<at>aol<dot>com  

 

Treasurer 

Edie Allison 

Edieallison<at>comcast..net 

 

Secretary 

Open 

 

Appointed Member of the Board 

Liz Hessel 

Liz<at>meral<dot>com 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Qing Jiang 

Qjmailbox<at>gmail<dot>com 

 

Newsletter Managing Editor 

Dorothy Camara 

D5camara<at>comcast<dot>net  

GREAT DECISIONS  

- Mary Wykes, Coordinator    
The April meeting of the 
Great Decisions group 
was scheduled for 
Wednesday, April 22, at 
2:30 p.m. at my home 
at 18900 Diary Road, 

Montgomery Village, at which time I 
was scheduled to lead the discus-
sion on “Competition and Coopera-
tion in the Red Sea Region." 
 

At this time, because of the pan-
demic, it is uncertain whether we 
will meet.  As time progresses I 
will let you know whether we can 
meet at that time. 

 
Meanwhile, stay safe and stay 
home!   

LITERATURE GROUP 

- Mary Wykes for Coordinator Jean Young    

The Literature Group had  
not planned to meet in 
April because it would 
have taken place during 
our annual book sale 

which has since been rescheduled 
because of the pandemic.  Since we 
still may be social distancing in 
April, I hope we all enjoy some good 

books to suggest for discussion 
next year when hopefully our lives 
will return to normal. 
 
Stay safe and try to keep in touch 
with your friends virtually!  



The American Association of University Women 

Gaithersburg Branch 

437 Fellowship Circle   

Gaithersburg, MD 20877 

AAUW Gaithersburg Calendar of Events 

Great Decisions  Wednesday, April 22 - 2:30 p.m.  

 (VERY TENTATIVE)  

All other April events are cancelled.  


